
 Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

October 14, 2020 

     In Reply Refer to:  1800B3-VM 

Laura Berman, Esq. 
Senior Counsel, Legal 
Entercom 
2400 Market Street, 4th Floor 
Philadelphia, PA 19103 
      In re:  WWMX(FM), Baltimore, MD  
       Facility ID No. 74196 
       File No. BPH-20170915AAY 

       WJZ-FM, Catonsville, MD  
       Facility ID No. 1916 
       File No. BXPH-20171013AAB 

       WLIF-FM, Baltimore, MDd  
       Facility ID No. 28637 
       File No. BXPH-20170927ABQ 

       Requests for Tolling 

Dear Ms. Berman,  

I have the requests for tolling that you filed on October 2, 2020, on behalf of Entercom License, 
LLC, Licensee of Stations WWMX(FM), Baltimore, Maryland, Fac. ID No. 74196, File No. BPH-
20170915AAY WJZ-FM, Catonsville, Maryland, Facility ID No. 1916, File No. BXPH-20171013AAB, 
and WLIF-FM, Baltimore, Maryland, Facility ID No. 28637, File No. BXPH-20170927ABQ (Stations).  
You request tolling for 90 days for the referenced permits based on delays caused by COVID-19.  In 
support, you state that television repack work at the transmitter site that had to be completed before 
Entercom could complete its construction was delayed as a result of COVID-19.  You further state that 
the television work was just recently completed, and a tower crew is currently scheduled to arrive onsite 
on October 19, 2020, with delivery of the antenna expected shortly thereafter.  You include a copy of the 
invoice for the antenna to show that the delivery is imminent. 

This request is based on delays caused by COVID-19 closures earlier in the year, and you have 
adequately documented that the delays were beyond the licensee’s control.  Because you request a 
specific period of time and indicate that construction is about to be substantially complete, we will grant 
your request as a waiver of the construction deadline and change the expiration dates to January 14, 
2021.  Should you require additional time, please update your request with information to support the 
need for more time.   

If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Victoria McCauley by phone at 202 
418 2136 or by email at Victoria.McCauley@fcc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Albert Shuldiner 
 Chief, Audio Division 

 Media Bureau 

           Albert Shuldiner


